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SEPTEMBER DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Fridays : Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA
Rotsea Lane.
 Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and biscuits

Wednesday 8
Friendship Coffee Club Re-Opening 10:30am-12:30pm at
SRA Rotsea Lane

Friday 3
Have a Go Night at SRA Rotsea Lane

Saturday 4
Coffee Morning 10:00am-12:00pm at St. Peter’s Church
Hutton
Fete 2:00-4:00pm at St. Mary’s Watton

Saturday & Sunday 4 & 5
Rydale Cycle Event at SRA Rotsea Lane

Tuesday 7, 14, 21 and 28
Community Coffee morning hosted by The Bulletin at the
Bowls Club from 10.30am to midday every Tuesday in
September. Table top conversations and an opportunity to
meet local groups. Take part in the Jigsaw challenge.
Entrance £1 includes coffee or tea and biscuits.
On Tuesday 21 September Plant Sale and an opportunity
to meet with the Village in Bloom team at the coffee
morning at the Bowls Club

Monday 13 & 27
Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick
School. (For details email mobile.library@eastriding.gov.uk)

Thursday 16
East Riding Walking Festival around Hutton Cranswick &
Watton 12 noon – 4:00pm. Booking essential contact
Beverley Tourist Information on 01482 391672 or email
beverley.tic@eastriding.gov.uk

Saturday 18
Visit of Caroline Hawley 7:00pm at St. Mary’s Watton
For tickets at £10 or more detail ring 01377 270228

Wednesday 22
Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall Hutton
Cranswick

FUTURE DATES

Saturday 30 October
Halloween Family  Evening in aid of SRA New Build. At
Foreman’s Garage See advert on page 4

Saturday 27 November
Christmas Market at Foreman’s Car Showroom    Stall
holders wishing to participate ring Janet on 01377 270258

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary, please
email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com
or contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333

Can you help?
The Bulletin would like to recruit more
volunteer deliverers, especially for holiday
cover. If you are able to help, please contact
Gary on: 07795202559.

We’re pleased to inform our readers and contributors that future issues of The Bulletin will be all colour so
presentation should be even more attractive! However, we will require a slightly longer production period so will
need copy by 16 of the month. We would also ask contributors who have events early in a month to advertise
them in the previous month, eg, if you have an event organised for 5 December, please try to publish the
information in the November Bulletin.
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For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or  Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com  or on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

Best in Yorkshire Award 2021
The entries for the Best in Yorkshire Award 2021 have now
been submitted to the Royal Horticultural Society. Please
see the details for the five entries in the August Bulletin
report for Village in Bloom.

Village in Bloom team meeting
There will be a meeting of the Village in Bloom team on
Monday 6th September at 2.00 pm at the SRA – outside
the club house. Please feel free to join us if you would like
to get involved with Village in Bloom activities.

Coffee morning – Bowls Club

The Bulletin team has been organising coffee
mornings for various purposes at the Bowls Club on
Tuesday mornings from 10.30 – 12.00.
Village in Bloom will be taking part in the coffee
morning on Tuesday 21st September. There will be
plants for sale amongst other things.
Join us for  a coffee and biscuit. Suggested donation
towards cost of refreshments: £1 per person.

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON WITH WANSFORD

CONTACT DETAILS
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for christenings and weddings, and have
therefore set up a new & improved system. Please use the following designated email address:

 hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com Telephone or text:  07434 877661

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES…
Rev. Simon Elliott (Vicar) Tel: 01377 271592
[there is a Voicemail on this number if I am not near the phone when you ring]

Trish Barker (Reader) Tel: 01377 270091  Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel: 01377 253572
Mike Searle (Recognised Parish Assistant and Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 271566
Dr. Robin Freeman (Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270547

Services for the summer remain under review and will be subject to government guidelines.
Please keep a watch on the noticeboard outside of the church for details.

The services for St. Peter's
 Hutton Cranswick will be:-

Sun 5 September
10.45am Family Service with Baptism

Sun 12 September
10.45am Morning Service

Sun 19 September
10.45am Benefice Service for all six

   parishes, with Bishop Alison

Sun 26 September
10.45am  Morning Service

6.00pm Evensong  at St Mary’s Watton

All are welcome

WATTON VILLAGE FETE

Saturday 4th September
2-4pm @ St Mary’s

£4.00 entry includes Tea and Cream Scones
Children Free( bring your teddy)

mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Hello,
September is here, the last month of Summer.
Slowly the nights are drawing in and the leaves
beginning to turn.  However there’s still time to get
out and enjoy the wonders of creation.
As one of my favourite hymns says:

‘O Lord, my God, when I in awesome wonder
consider all the works thy hand has made.

When through the woods & forest glades I wander
and hear the birds sing sweetly in the trees;

When I look down from lofty mountain grandeur,
and hear the brook and feel the gentle breeze.

Then sings my soul, my Saviour God to thee; how
great thou art, how great thou art.’

So how did this wonderful hymn come to be
written?

It was the inspiration of the Swedish poet, Carl
Gustav Boberg, who was walking home from his
church near Kronoback in Sweden after attending
the afternoon service. Listen to how he describes his
walk home.

‘It was that time of year when everything seemed to
be in its richest colouring; the birds were singing in
the trees and everywhere. It was very warm.
Suddenly a thunderstorm appears on the horizon
and soon there were loud claps of thunder and peals
of lightning. Then came the rain.

We had to hurry to shelter. But the storm was soon
over and a rainbow appeared; the sky cleared. When
I came home I opened my window towards the sea,
the bay of Monsteras, it was shimmering like a
mirror’.

All these sights, sounds and experiences inspired
Carl, and he sat down and wrote the song that
evening.

Doesn’t the description that Carl Boberg gives
remind us of the weather we have been having. The
hot sunshine, and torrential rain. I wonder how
many of us have been caught out by these showers?
How quickly the weather changes.
September too brings changes.

In our schools our youngsters are moving into new
classes, with new things to learn; and for our little
ones it’s their first term, the start of their school life.
For our young adults university and further
education calls as they determine their future and
place in the world. For others it’s back to the place
of work as the world begins to function in the ‘new
normality’.  Or maybe it’s a move to a new abode;
or an addition to the family.

Whatever the changes, take time to go outside and
take in the beauty of God’s creation.

Take care, stay safe, and God bless,
Love Trish

Bishop Alison at St Peter’s

Book the date ! Bishop
Alison will be taking the
service at St Peter’s on
Sunday 19 September at
10.45am.

This will be for all six
parishes, so there will be
no other services in the
benefices on this
Sunday.

mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
mailto:hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Bulletin Printing
The Bulletin team wish to say a sincere ‘Thank you’ to Alma Printers for their excellent service over the past 12 years. We
were sorry to learn that the company will be closing at the end of August so this September issue is the last one they will
print for us. We send very best wishes for the future to all the team at Alma.

We’re pleased to inform our readers and contributors that future issues of The Bulletin will be all colour so presentation
should be even more attractive! However, we will require a slightly longer production period so will need copy by 16 of
the month. We would also ask contributors who have events early in a month to advertise them in the previous month,
eg, if you have an event organised for 5 December, please try to publish the information in the November Bulletin.

We will appreciate your patience and support as we adapt to the new situation. If anyone reading this would like to help
with Bulletin production and delivery, please get in touch: hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered
monthly by our team of volunteers.   If you need help with . . . .

Advertising - contact Frank on 270470, Deliveries - Gary on  07795 202559,  Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333
Design and graphics for your item - Richard on the email below

If you would like to send an item for publication please email this to the address at the bottom of this notice,
where it will be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard who will do  their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by the 16th of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.

Please note we have a new email address
hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that you saw their advert in The Bulletin
Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield

mailto:Hutton.Cranswick.Bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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Narratives by Year 5 Pupils

Prisoner Forty–Who?

Beneath the Heel Stone lay a dry wrinkly
piece of bark also known as prisoner forty
-two. The old man sat on the hard, damp
dusty floor, quietly moaning to himself.
This beyond ancient creature had fresh
tears streaming down the thousands of
tiny crevices that lined his face. BANG! A
loud noise shattered the silence. “What
have you done?” echoed a young voice
around the corner. Just what the ancient
man needed… A visitor.
A tall, silver haired girl appeared around
the corner. Following behind was a … well
normal looking twelve year old boy with a
hoodie and jeans. The twelve year old boy
glared into prisoner forty-two’s eyes. His
small, black eyes suddenly turned to the
silvered haired Virgo. Prisoner forty-two
could barely even speak anymore. “C-C
Can I h-h-h have s-some w-w-w-w water
p-p please,” uttered a calm voice. “Yes,”
replied Virgo. SSSLLUUrrrppp. A loud
noise echoed across the cave. The weak
man spilt more water on the floor than
into his mouth. “NOW! show us the way
out” yelled Virgo a lot louder than anyone

else. “Behind the boulder”
whispered prisoner forty-two
pointing over to an impossibly
huge rock. Virgo sprinted over to
the sparkly rock and used all of her
strength to try and shift the rock. “I can’t
move it,” she panted to try and catch her
breath back. “There is no other way out,
but you can free me,” said prisoner forty-
two trying to persuade Elliot and Virgo to
free him.
“You don’t look very strong,” said Virgo
aggressively. “Well, I am stronger than I
look,” he replied. “I have many powers,”
he laughed. “I can help mum,” Elliot
thought for a moment that was what he
wanted the most. He drew his hand slowly
towards the rusty silver chains. “NO! don’t
do it!” screamed Virgo. Elliot’s mind did
not listen to Virgo. There was a blinding
FLASH.
Prisoner forty-two finally stood up he was
alot taller than Elliot expected but he still
grew taller, stronger and younger. The
shredded black robe began to mend, a
razor thin beard brought his chin to a
piercing point. Young black hair slithered
down his now long angular face. His deep,
black eyes stared down into Elliot’s as his
head touched the ceiling, “THANK YOU

BOY!” thundered
Thanatos sending dust
down from the ceiling.
“YOU CAN LEAVE NOW!”
he said. “What about my

mum,” remembered Elliot. “What about
your mum?” replied Thanatos. “You said
you were going to free her,” he declared.
“I said I would free her but I did not
promise
“NOW YOU CAN LEAVE.” Shouted a
powerful man with hair almost white from
all the dust. Elliot agreed. On his way out
he heard lots of noises that he did not
want to think about. “DUCK,” screamed
Virgo. Elliot did so. He just dodged it.
DING! Elliot had an idea. The ambrosia.
“HEY BIG GUY OVER HERE!” he yelled.
“MY AMBROSIA! How dare you.” “I will
only give it to you if you give me back
Virgo.” “FINE!” Thanatos yeeted Virgo
across the cave and she landed softly on
her feet. “Thank you,” she said thankfully.
Before Thanatos could take another shot
on them Virgo transformed into her
constellation and both went into a tight
tunnel and disappeared.
By Ethan

Prisoner Forty-Who?

Beneath the Heel Stone of
Stone Henge, was a dark
metal twisted staircase that
led down to a damp, wet
cavern there lay the most
dejected man (prisoner
forty-two). BANG! A
boisterous, roaring crash
filled the cave. Yelling young
children hissed at each other
“What have you done?” This
was the most exciting day of
prisoner forty-two’s life.

 A flash of bright glow
damaged the old man’s
eyes. Two young children
fell into the pitch, black
cavern. “Hello!” echoed the

voice of two shivering children.
The old ancient creature
moved forward his plan was
finally going into action.
“Please!!” the frail skinny man
begged for some fresh water.
The young boy filled the rusty
iron cup. “How do we get out?”
asked the silver haired girl.
“You will have to free me to get
out,” declared prisoner forty-
two. “NO!” screamed the
young girl. The man turned to
the boy. “I will help your mum
just let me free!” Elliot! You
can’t!” screamed the young
girl. Elliot had no choice.
“What’s happening?” cried
Elliot. Prisoner forty-two
turned younger, stronger, taller
and flung his head back with a

victorious roar. Limp black hair
slithered down his long angular
face with a razor thin beard
that brought his chin to a
piercing point. The shredded
black robe began to mend. “I
am Thanatos!” roared the
young man. “Y…you’re a
demon?” squealed the
beautiful girl. Thanatos had
thoughts and they were not
good ones. “How could this
be?” squeaked Elliot.
“Elliot you can go now”
answered Thanatos.
“What are you doing with
Virgo?” asked Elliot.
“I’m going to enjoy not killing
her” exclaimed Thanatos in
delight. Elliot made it halfway
out of the cavern while

Thanatos was flinging Virgo
by the hair. Elliot realised
this wasn’t right and
grabbed the ambrosia and
declared that him and
Thanatos were going to
trade. Elliot tipped the flask
of wisdom and Thanatos
dropped Virgo but trapped
Elliot and Virgo. Virgo
magically turned into her
dreamy constellation and
swiftly flew out of the
cavern with Elliot on her
back. Thanatos took a
mighty step out of the
cavern and slowly breathed
in the crystal clear air.

By Zoё

42

mailto:Hutton.Cranswick.Bulletin.2020@gmail.com
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Minister : Richard Teal 01377 538806

Dear Friends
It is so good to join you in the village as the Methodist
Minister. For the last 12 months I have been living on a
large map as President of the Methodist Conference
which in short means I have been the lead minister for the
national Methodist Church for a year and because of
COVID 19 it has meant that I have had to live that role in a
very different but Pioneering way. I look forward to
sharing some of that year with you as time goes on.

I also look forward to visiting the Methodist community in
the village and getting to know many of you in the next
few months. I believe the Church of Christ of whatever
denomination needs to get back to the very basics of the
faith, so my vision for the future will be to help and
support the church in these ways:
Worship:

●  To pray daily
●  Worship with others regularly
●  Listen for God in Scripture and the world

Learning and Caring:
●  Care for ourselves and those around us
●  Learn more about our faith
●  Practise hospitality and generosity

Service:
●  Help in our communities
●  Care for creation and all God’s gifts
●  Challenge injustice

Evangelism:
●  Speak of the love of God
●  Live in a way that draws others to Jesus
●  Share our faith with others

These are the themes which the Methodist Church is
promoting, but they are themes that all Christians should
be promoting and I look forward to sharing them and
walking that journey with you.

Richard

Have you heard of Jacob’s Well Appeal?
Do you know of its humanitarian work?

Of how it enables the establishment of locally managed
projects in the fields of agriculture, literacy, and

healthcare, plus the training and resources required to
run them in countries that have never had the

advantages we enjoy in the UK?

Help, which is being given so that people in need have
the means and hope not just for the present, but also
for the future.
A seed bank in Ghana, X-ray equipment (and a Morgue)
for Burkina Faso, a disability centre in Madagascar, a
minibus for Sierra Leone, fridges for safely storing
vaccines, well-drilling equipment – the amount of aid
being supplied in terms of money, equipment, initial
training and ongoing support is staggering. And your
generous involvement each year in the Shoebox Appeal
is part of all this!
Not to mention the container lorries crammed with
supplies of all kinds, taken by Jacob’s Well across the
world on a regular basis: so that despite complications,
five containers have gone out from Beverley since
January 2021, carrying hospital beds and mattresses,
disposable products and dressings. Getting these
containers to their destinations with cargo intact is
fraught with difficulty!             Intrigued?

Come to the
“Harvest Thanksgiving”

at HUTTON CRANSWICK METHODIST CHURCH
on SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 19˧˦˨˦˩˨ at 10:30 a.m.

at which Jacob’s Well directors,
Dr Alistair and Dr Margaret Robertson,

will be the speakers.

P.S. Help has also been given at home. During these
“unprecedented” days of Coronavirus, Jacob’s Well has
received and distributed 110,000 face masks and 70,000
face masks and associated products, taking them to 32
local care homes. You can imagine how they were
received!
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£2 for first child &
£1 for each
additional child
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 28th July, 2021.

The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Kelly, Poolford, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare,
Wilson. Five residents attended. The Clerk recorded the minutes.

21/175 Apologies: Councillors: Holtby, Lock, Thompson, Wilkinson. Ward Councillors: Evison and Owen.

21/176 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests –
Cllr Poolford Item No 12 Minute 21/185 - Pecuniary – Allotment Tenant.
Cllr Mrs Simpson Item No 15 Minute 21/188(b) - Non-pecuniary – HCSRA Committee Member.

21/177 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 23rd June, 2021 be
approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).

21/178 Budget – The latest payments, receipts, budget/cash flow forecasts and bank reconciliation were noted.

21/179 East Riding Local Plan 2020 to 2039 – The Local Plan sets out planning policies and is key in determining
planning applications and developments in the East Riding. The current Plan was adopted in 2016 for the period
2012 to 2029. The Plan is reviewed and updated by East Riding of Yorkshire Council (ERYC) every five years. On the
28th May, 2021, East Riding of Yorkshire Council (ERYC) published the latest update giving 10 weeks, to 6th August,
2021, for people to submit comments. ERYC held public consultation meetings at several venues. The Parish Council
hosted two public meetings, this was to help inform the Parish Council’s response to the Plan and importantly, to
encourage local residents to respond to the proposals for Hutton Cranswick.

The updated Plan proposed a housing requirement for Hutton Cranswick over the period 2020 to 2039 of 165.
There were five sites allocated for the 165 houses, all were in Cranswick. Four of the sites proposed were existing
sites in the 2016 Plan. One new site, CRA-F Land South of Hobman Lane (4.61ha - capacity for 124 houses) was
proposed to replace an existing site, now deemed as undeliverable, CRA-C Land South of Oaklands (2.61ha - capacity
for 67 houses).

In concluding its response to the proposal to the updated Plan, the Council took note of comments made at the
recent public consultation meetings and letters received from residents. Cllr Teare offered to draft the Council’s
response to the updated Plan. The final response was to be submitted, by e-mail, by the 6th August, 2021. If any
further decision had to be made, the Clerk would use his delegation as necessary. It was Resolved to accept the
approach suggested (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Wilson).

In summary, the Council’s response covered the following matters: -
(a) Correction of the inaccurate, out of date, description of the village,
(b) The potential compromise of education of pupils of the primary school at such a critical stage of the

educational, social and physical development,
(c) A lack of a proposal to provide a sustainable solution for traffic issues,
(d) A call to provide evidence of and justification for the proposed 165 housing requirement. There was a need

to; review the scale and function of the village, bearing in mind the current demographics; to understand the
long-term effects of the coronavirus pandemic and other socio-economic factors on the village; complete a
regular and more detailed assessment of community needs; and undertake a thorough assessment and
capacity of the physical infrastructure for utilities and foul/surface water drainage systems.

(e) A call to provide evidence and justification to the proposed change in site allocations.
(f) A wish to work closer with East Riding of Yorkshire Council and identify the appropriate housing requirement

and site allocations, to enable Hutton Cranswick to become a more sustainable settlement.

21/180 Gatehouse Lake – An interim report from the arboriculturist, on recommendations for the management of
bank side trees, was noted.
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21/181 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:

(a) 20/04072/PLF: Erection of a stable, following demolition of existing, at Land South of 53 Southgate, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Full Planning Permission – Approved 6 Conditions.

(b) 21/00960/PLF: Construction of porch to front and verandah to rear of 22 Howl Lane, Hutton, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9QA – Full Planning Permission – Approved 3 Conditions.

(c) 21/01606/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to front at Manor Farm Shop, Beverley Road, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PQ – Full Planning Permission – Approved 3 Conditions.

(d) 21/00963/VAR: Variation of Condition 15 (Approved plans) of application 18/00455/PLF for Erection of 16
dwellings with associated garages and infrastructure, to amend the design of plot 14, to have an attached
garage at Land and Buildings Rear of 99 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire – Variation
of Condition – Approved 13 Conditions.

(e) 21/01443/PLF: Erection of single storey extensions to side and rear, alterations to roof, installation of
roof lights, erection of boundary wall and creation of access to front at 48 Main Street, Hutton Cranswick,
East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QY – Full Planning Permission – Approved 4 Conditions.

21/182 Planning Applications:
(a) 21/02438/TPO: HUTTON VILLAGE - 1973 (REF 330) A1. HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Crown lift 1 no.

group of Sycamore, Yew and Cypress trees (1) to 10 metres to the South and reduce to 7 metres to the North
due to the trees being left unmanaged and are encroaching on the property at Rose Cottage, 2 Church Lane,
Hutton, Driffield, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PS – Works to Protected Trees – Resolved – Not to object
to the application (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Poolford).

(b) 21/02516/TCA: HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Remove 1 no. Sycamore tree (2) due to the tree being
poisoned; Crown reduce 1 no. group of Cypress trees (3) to 1.8 metres back to hedge height due to the trees
being unmanaged; Remove 1 no. Beech tree (4) due to the tree being unmanaged and due to a section of
the front boundary wall being reinstated at Rose Cottage, 2 Church Lane, Hutton, Driffield, East Riding of
Yorkshire, YO25 9PS – Tree Works in Conservation Area – Resolved – Not to object to the application
(proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Poolford).

(c) 21/02166/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to the rear at The Chestnuts, 70 Hutton Road, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PP – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the
application (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Wilson).

(d) Planning Applications – Resolved – That each application received with a deadline for comments before the
next parish council meeting, was to be considered via e-mail (hard copy). If no objection was received on the
application, the Council’s comments was to be recorded as ‘No Objection’. If an objection was raised on the
application, then an extra-ordinary meeting was to be arranged to make a decision on the application, unless
a consensus was reached as to the grounds for the objection. Decisions on all applications, as above, would
be recorded at the September, 2021 meeting (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Swan).

21/183 Play Area – An update report from Cllr Thompson, previously circulated, was noted.

21/184 Provision of a plaque to recognise the efforts and sacrifices caused by the coronavirus pandemic –
Deferred to the next meeting.

21/185 Garden Allotments – The allotment application form, tenancy agreement and letter to tenants were
reviewed. It was Resolved to accept the documents, as presented, and that the annual rent was to remain at £15.00
per plot (proposed Cllr Swan /seconded Cllr Richardson).

21/186 The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Beacons – 2nd June, 2022 – Deferred to the next meeting.

21/187 Insurance Policy – The Council’s insurance policy was due for renewal on 1st October, 2021. A pre-renewal
invitation was noted. There was a change to the Sums Insured section, to increase the sum for gates and fences by
£2098.00 and to state that the Council had no buildings. Renewal terms would be issued to the Council by early
September, 2021.

21/188 Representatives reports
(a) In Bloom – Maintenance of planters and planted areas across the village had continued throughout the
pandemic. In Bloom finances had allowed the purchase of a battery-operated strimmer. A major replanting project
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was planned for part of the Station. There was a call for more volunteers. An idea for a tree planting programme for
the village was being pursued. In Centenary Wood, some of the trees bordering one of the seated/grassed fronted
areas had become very overgrown. The entries for the RHS Yorkshire in Bloom – Best in Yorkshire 2021 awards
were; Yorkshire in Springtime; Kind to nature wildlife project; Heart of the Community and Wheels of Fortune.
(b) SRA – Cricket, tennis, archery, drone and indoor yoga and the senior youth club had recommenced. The Have a
Go Night was planned to be held the evening before the annual Cycling Event, which was scheduled for the 4th

September, 2021 and 5th September, 2021. As part of the Walking East Yorkshire Festival there was a circular around
Hutton Cranswick and Watton from the SRA, planned for the 16th September, 2021.
(c) Pond – Cllr Sibley-Calder reported the resin animals and birds had been hidden on the island. An information
sheet had been posted on the Community Facebook page and notice boards. Trying to spot the figures had proved
popular with children. Cllr Sibley-Calder was continuing to remove the weed in the pond, a section was being left
alone for the moor hens. Sadly, some moor hens had been killed by traffic. It was agreed to explore raising
awareness of the 20mph zone on Main Street (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder /seconded Cllr Alderton).

21/189 Scouts – A request for the Scouts to place a display on the corner of the Green by Hobman Lane, on the 1st

August, 2021, to celebrate the birthday of Scouting, was granted (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Swan).

21/190 Payments:

Resolved – To approve payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Swan).

21/191 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda: –

Resolved – To approve payment of the invoice, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan /seconded Cllr Poolford).

21/192 Payment of invoices received between 29th July, 2021 and 25th August, 2021 – Resolved – That, invoices
received during the period ending the 25th August, 2021 are considered for payment, by e-mail, with those
approved, reported to the September, 2021 meeting (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).

21/193 Community Safety – The East Riding of Yorkshire Council was to be requested to prioritise the mowing of
grass close to exits and junctions.

21/194 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 21st June, 2021 - NALC

Management Board; New event on high streets and markets; Remote meetings call for evidence;
Coronavirus page update; The first-ever meeting of LGBT+ councillors; Women councillors and young
councillors’ networks; Debate on planning.

(b) NALC launch new ground-breaking online conference.
(c) Southgate – notification of Highway drainage works planned for 12th July, 2021 to 30th August, 2021.
(d) Comments from a resident on the state of Village communal grassed areas – The Clerk was to raise the offer

from residents to assist with grass cutting of communal grassed areas, with East Riding of Yorkshire Council.

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3698 Hutton Cranswick WI
Hire of Hall - ERLP meeting 22nd July, 2021; PC meeting 28th
July, 2021. 22.00 22.00

3699 John Poolford Allotments - replacement security lock (29th June, 2021) 28.87 5.77 34.64

3700 Alma Printers Village leaflets (500) (21/166a) 82.00 82.00

3701 Autela Payroll Services Limited Payroll/HMRC Assessment - Q1 2021/22 42.00 8.40 50.40

3702 Opus Energy Pond: Electricity standing charge 7th June to 6th July, 2021 13.91 0.70 14.61

3703 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 424.57 4.87 429.44

3704 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Greens: 1st, 16th and 29th June. Tidying 2 allotments. 551.00 110.20 661.20

3705 Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club Hire of Clubhouse - ERLP meeting 27th July, 2021 10.00 10.00

Totals 1174.35 129.94 1304.29

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3706 Time Assured Limited Annual Service of St Peter's Church clock 115.00 23.00 138.00
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(e) Suggestions from Tony Walsh on matters the Council may wish to consider when developing its
environmental policy. The suggestions, together with suggestions under item (t) below, were noted and
would be considered as part of the development of the Council’s Environmental Policy.

(f) National Grid Electricity Transmission Scotland to England Green Link 2 (SEGL2) – Land Access for Surveying –
letter from Fisher German dated 2nd July, 2021 and update from Agent.

(g) National Highways and Transport (NHT) Public Satisfaction Survey 2021.
(h) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) Newsletter 19.
(i) NALC – Newsletter – 30th June, 2021.
(j) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 30th June, 2021 - Future Communities 2021; Media coverage; County

Officers’ Forum; Rural Vulnerability Day and zero net carbon report; NALC Smaller Councils Committee; On
the blog: Thank You Day and Rural Housing Week; Community buildings event; NALC Policy Committee
papers; Centre for Social Justice research backs NALC prospectus.

(k) All Party Parliamentary Group (APPG) on Local Democracy – Levelling Up – online roundtable.
(l) NALC Event - Future Communities 2021 – 2nd December, 2021.
(m) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 6th July, 2021 - A joint statement agreed by Civility and Respect Project

Working Group; women councillors and young councillors’ networks; County officers’ weekly meeting; NALC
Policy Committee; What is levelling up; Future of local government survey.

(n) ERNLLCA - Annual Meeting of the East Riding District Committee – 20th July, 2021.
(o) NALC – Newsletter – 7th July, 2021.
(p) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – July, 2021 Issue.
(q) Notice of Election - Election of Ward Councillor for East Riding of Yorkshire Council – East Wolds and Coastal

Ward – 19th August, 2021.
(r) NHS East Riding Clinical Commissioning Group Newsletter.
(s) Notification from OPUS Energy that the electricity supplied for the lighting at the pond for 2019/20 was

100% from renewable sources.
(t) Suggestions from a resident on matters the Council may wish to consider when developing its environmental

policy. The suggestions were noted.
(u) East Riding of Yorkshire Council Standards Committee Agenda – 27th July, 2021.
(v) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 9th July, 2021 – NALC adds a new event on affordable rural housing to its

schedule; English Rural launch a new guide on rural housing for councillors; NALC hosts historic first meeting
of women councillors; Star Council Awards judging; NALC is hiring; Finance and Scrutiny Committee; NALC
partners; Cratus Communications fringe event on climate change; CIPFA — Public Finance Live.

(w) NALC – Chief Executive’s Bulletin – 19th July, 2021 – Prime Minister’s statement on step 4 of the roadmap;
NALC National Assembly; Community Ownership Fund; All-Party Parliamentary Group on local democracy;
Prime Minister’s speech on levelling up; High streets; Project manager to civility and respect project; In and
about; Fortnightly meeting with county officers; Local Nature Recovery Strategies; Migration of UK
telephone services survey.

21/195 Next Meeting – To be held on 22nd September, 2021, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7 pm.

21/196 Exclusion of press and public to resolve that due to the confidential nature of the business to
be transacted, the press and the public are excluded from the remainder of the meeting
(Section 1(2) Public Bodies Admissions to Meetings Act 1960) – Resolved – That the public were
invited to leave the meeting (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

21/197 Review of the agricultural holdings’ tenancies – A review and recommendations from the Agent were
noted. A meeting with the Agent was to be arranged to agree a way forward.

21/198 Gatehouse Lake – Resolved – To accept Tender A (£3700.00) for the provision of footpath around the
perimeter of the Lake (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Alderton).

Cllr Wilson informed the Council that he was leaving the village and was to resign as a Councillor. The Council
thanked him for the contribution he had made to the Council over the last four years and wished him well.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.30 p.m.
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The Scouts recently joined in a stone stacking
competition at Bridlington with other scouts from
across the area. The idea is to use the flat chalk stones
to make the tallest tower or a model. Of course
Cranswick won!

The first of August saw a double reason to celebrate
with it being both Yorkshire day and Scouting’s 114th
birthday. To mark the day we set up a mock up of a
camp from days gone by. It was great to welcome
scouters past, present and future, as well as other
interested viewers to our exhibition camp. We had an
altar fire and stoves for a little bit of cooking, home
whittled tent pegs to decorate, camp gadgets such as
as chairs and wash stand made from wood and the old
heavy green canvass patrol tents everyone
remembers. I feel a special mention should go to the
roll up table Emma made with lots of sticks knotted
together expertly. The younger children liked the idea
of using it as a roll up bed, but I'm not sure you'd feel
rested after a night on it!

We're looking forward to getting back to meetings a
bit more normally as we approach September and the
new term. If anyone would like to join us from age 6
up to 106 get in touch. I'm joking about the age limit -
we have no upper age limit!

cranswickscouts@gmail.com

Have you ever thought
about joining the WI?

Hutton Cranswick WI is a small group of women (ladies?)
mostly elderly but with a few young members. Joining the WI
is a great way to meet new people, from the village and the
wider East Riding. We meet once a month in our own WI hall,
usually with a speaker or demonstrator, ending with tea and
cake and a good chat.

But there is so much more to the WI than just the monthly
meetings.

For me personally, over the years I have taken part in many
different activities, eg. Archery, golf, gliding, rifle shooting,
tried several different crafts such as watercolour painting,
beadwork, paper crafts.

I’ve visited various stately homes and gardens, gone rambling
, taken part in quizzes and even tried belly dancing. The list is
too long to include everything.

We meet every 2ⁿd Tuesday of the month at 7-15pm in the WI
Hall on Main Street.

Do come and join us!

East Riding Walking Festival
Thursday 16th September 2021: 12noon to finish at

4pm : Start at the SRA (YO25 9ES)

A Village Tale @ Hutton Cranswick
An enjoyable countryside circular walk around Hutton

Cranswick and Watton with hidden gems such as Watton
Priory and the barn which stands at the site of old Watton
Abbey. Also a chance to view the grade II listed St Mary’s
Church and St Peter’s in Hutton and Gatehouse Lake – if

time permits.
The walk will be led by Driffield Striders and will be mainly
on footpaths, but including some woodland and livestock
fields. Finishing off with well deserved cream teas back at
the Sports and Recreation Club. Dogs will be welcome on

short lead. The walk is 6 miles.
Please wear sensible footwear and bring a light snack

lunch to enjoy in the vicinity of Watton Abbey.
Booking is essential – contact Beverley Tourist
Information centre, on 01482 391672 or email

beverley.tic@eastriding.gov.uk

mailto:cranswickscouts@gmail.com
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Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

STILL TIME…..!
to welcome new members before the end

of the outdoor season; then there’s short mat indoors!
Come along at 1.15pm on Sundays.

See website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club/
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Hutton Cranswick Sports & Recreation Association (SRA)

Annual General Meeting will be held at the clubhouse on  Wednesday 8th September at 19-15 .
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Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 22ⁿd September starting at 7.00pm.  The

meeting will be in the W I Hall. Details will be published on
the village notice boards and website at least 7 days in

advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,

the public and councillors may ask questions or make
statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

For further information please contact the Parish Clerk.
There are June minutes in this Bulletin.
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Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per year,
please fill in an application form and send it to Steve Sanderson,
Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When a
plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee  Weekend
2022

In 2022, Her Majesty The Queen will become the first
British Monarch to celebrate a Platinum Jubilee, seventy
years of service, having acceded to the throne on 6th
February 1952 when Her Majesty was 25 years old.
An extended bank holiday, from Thursday 2nd to Sunday
5th June, will provide an opportunity for communities and
people throughout the United Kingdom to come together
to celebrate the historic milestone.

Thursday 2nd June
The Queen’s Birthday Parade (Trooping the Colour): Over
1,400 parading soldiers, 200 horses and 400 musicians will
come together in the traditional Parade to mark The
Queen's official birthday, usually held on the second
Saturday in June.
Platinum Jubilee Beacons: The United Kingdom’s long
tradition of celebrating Royal Jubilees, Weddings and
Coronations with the lighting of beacons will be continued
to mark the Platinum Jubilee.

Friday 3rd June
Service of Thanksgiving: A Service of Thanksgiving for The
Queen’s reign will be held at St Paul’s Cathedral.

Saturday 4th June
The Derby at Epsom Downs: Her Majesty The Queen,
accompanied by Members of the Royal Family, will attend
the Derby at Epsom Downs.
Platinum Party at the Palace: The BBC will stage and
broadcast a special live concert from Buckingham Palace .

Sunday 5th June
The Big Jubilee Lunch: Every year since the idea began in
2009 The Big Lunch has encouraged communities to
celebrate their connections and get to know each other a
little bit better, coming together in a spirit of fun and
friendship. In 2022 The Big Lunch will bring the Jubilee
celebrations into the heart of every community. People are
invited to share friendship, food and fun with neighbours as
part of the Platinum Jubilee celebrations. A Big Jubilee
Lunch can be big or small - street party or picnic, tea and
cake or a garden barbeque.
The Platinum Jubilee Pageant: A pageant featuring over
5,000 people from across the United Kingdom and the
Commonwealth will take place against the backdrop of
Buckingham Palace and the surrounding streets.

Now what can we do to celebrate in Hutton
Cranswick?

Join the Bulletin team at a Tuesday Coffee morning at
the Bowls Club and share your ideas.



DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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